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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                       

    www.dexterfire.org         





Meeting of the Board of Directors

In person and on Zoom

September 19, 2023

Call to Order: Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Present: Directors Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, and Rich Stronach Staff: Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge, Firefighter Justin Fox, Firefighter Gregory, Firefighter Aidan Rozcicha, and Admin. Asst. Bonnie Graham. 

Attending Public: No public at the meeting or online.

Approval of the August 15, 2023, Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of August 15, 2023, Board Meeting.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the minutes of August 15, 2023, Board Meeting with revisions to the Chief’s Report.  Director Rich Stronach seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the districts bills and financial statements. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to pay the district bills and approve the financial statements. Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Correspondence: A reminder about Board training on ethics is coming up.  Director Bob Holland requested to go to the Oregon Fire District Directors Association Conference in November.
Chief’s Report: Staffing: Our summer hires are slowing down as they return to school.  We still have Alexis Gregory through the end of October and will work with her schedule to provide school time and a work schedule. Tylor Guisto was working 2-3 days a week and is currently looking at his schedule to see what availability he will have moving forward.
We have added two new volunteers that have started their FF1classes.  We will continue to work with them to move them forward in their journey to becoming contributing members here at Dexter.  We have picked up a third new volunteer that has prior training and is working some upstaffing while the grant is in place and will transition into a volunteer after that.

Responses: August responses were 39

We responded to numerous wildland fires with Lowell Fire and Pleasant Hill Goshen.  Dexter Fire also responded with the Tender on conflagration to the Lookout Fire and the Tyee Fire Complex.  Chief Wooldridge responded on conflagration to the Lookout Fire and the Sith River Complex.  During our responses we had a temporary hire that provided shift support coverage and shift work by a few volunteers.

Grants: We have all the Firehouse Subs Grant radios in, and the portables are being put into place.  As of this writing, I have our four mobiles scheduled to be installed this weekend into the command truck, S2128, T2115, and E2121. I will be posting our media releases when I have the approval back from Firehouse Subs.
Engine 2111: Engine is back in service and had much damage to the impeller shaft and internal lower parts of the pump.  The pump is in excellent condition now and is operating at a level of when it was new.  We are currently using it as our first out structure engine to keep it in rotation and get more use.  Our lead firefighters are exercising the pumps in a more consistent order a few times a week to keep all parts lubricated and in better condition.

The Boat has been signed over to Lowell Fire District.  We kept a small amount of water rescue equipment for our equipment and sent the remaining to Lowell.

Unfinished Business:  Fire Chief’s 1 year Contract; At July’s Board meeting Chief Wooldridge presented a one-year contract outlining salary and benefits.  The consensus of the Board in July was to wait until all the Board members were able to look at it.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the contract. Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Board President Bob Holland asked Chief Wooldridge would be applying for a seismic grant.  Chief Wooldridge told the Board that he was not.  
New Business: Chief Wooldridge told the Board that the district will be doing an Open House on Halloween with burgers and hot dogs as well as handing out smoke detectors. The district will try to do community events on a quarterly basis.  
Adjourned: Director Larry Severance made a motion to adjourn.  Director Rich Stronach seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary


_1200939184.doc
[image: image1.png]






